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THE ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 
 
 
Meeting Time:   Thursday   6.00 pm for 6.30 pm 
Meeting Place:   The Kew Golf Club 
     Belford Road, East Kew 3102 
Postal Address:   PO Box 135, Balwyn North  3104 
Email Address:   info@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 
Charter Date:   8 May 1980 
Club Number:   18337 
Sponsoring Club:   Rotary Club of Balwyn  
ABN:     15 960 124 742 
Incorporation #:   A0018007N 

 
 
 

2016ð2017 Board of Directors  
 
President:      Rowan McClean 
Vice President:     Bill Oakley 
President Elect:     Rob Head 
Immediate Past President:   Jane Pennington 
Secretary:      Gavan Schwartz 
Treasurer:      Greg Cribbes 
Director Club Service:    Brian Lacy 
Director Community Service:   Jane Pennington 
Director New Generations:   Estelle Kelly 
Director Foundation:    Findley Cornell 
Director Fundraising:    Jim Romanis 
Director Image and Communication: Garth Symington 
Director International Service:  Imre Lele 
Director Membership and Retention:  Belinda Wandabwa / Rowan McClean 
Director Vocational Service:   John Magor 
Minute Secretary:    Robyn Stepnell 
 
 

2016ð2017 Office Bearers 
 
Almoner:      Duncan Ansell 
Attendance and Data:    Hugo Goetze 
On to Conference:    Rob Head 
Fellowship Chairman:    David Cheney 
Grapevine Editor:    Peter Sutherland 
Protection Officer:    John Rennie 
Sergeant:      Maurie Walters 
Speaker Program:    Russell Turner / Rowan McClean 
Property Officer and AV:   Barry Cummings 
Major Projects:     Greg Matthews 
Banking:      Marcel Muntwyler 
Catering:      Nino Sofra 
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PRESIDENTôS REPORT 

I was told this would be a busy and rewarding year.  It has been both. 
 
My thanks to the RCNB community for the privilege of serving the Club as your 37th President 
and my sincere thanks to Board members, club officers and members for their support and  
contributions to maintaining our Clubôs high standards throughout the year. 
 
When I consider the dedicated people who have been our Presidents since I returned to the Club 
in 2008, they have exhibited a very wide range of styles, experiences, skills and talents, but I 
think the real consistency has been willingness to serve and to preserve our strong culture which 
is characterised by fellowship, compassion, dedication, achievement and mutual support. 
 
I think of the nine Presidents since I rejoined in 2008, only one of them has not been working.  
Admittedly, some were working in their own businesses, but they all faced work demands never-
theless.  That demonstrates an amazing commitment to our Club, and is one of the strong planks 
of our culture. 
 
We undertook a planning and budgeting process with our Directors as the previous year came to 
a close, and we produced a set of plans by functional area of the Club. 
 
There were four key overriding objectives set for the year: 
 
Increase membership by 10% 
Develop or strengthen three meaningful third-party relationships 
Achieve corporate compliance 
Enhance the RCNB image through quality media / social media exposure. 
 
Membership and Retention 
 
We have achieved our objective of 10% growth.  According to Club records, the year began  
officially with 72 members (not 77 as reported in last yearôs annual report) and we have added 10 
new people this year.  Thank you to all those people who have contributed to this process by 
providing leads and identifying people who might be interested in joining us. 
 
When the Council on Legislation changed attendance requirements in May 2016 and suggested 
Clubs ñdo what you consider is best for your Clubò, it challenged past practice but opened  
opportunities for very busy people to become Rotarians who were previously denied membership 
through the ñattend weekly or do a make-upò policy. 
 
This year we have attracted new members who are very busy people but will find time to  
participate in Club activities and make a valuable contribution to RCNB projects.  The widening of 
the experience and skill base of our Club is extremely valuable, and I have been very impressed 
with the quality of the people we have admitted. 
 
I will watch with interest the impact of the attendance policy changes over time internationally and 
in our own Club. We have already experienced a lowering of our average age of membership and 
the recruitment of future Club leaders. 
 
I appeal to mentors to pay close attention to our newer members and ensure the they are kept 
appropriately challenged and engaged so that they help drive RCNB development. 
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Third Party Relationships 
 
Our relationships with Bendigo Bank, Balwyn High School, The City of Boroondara, Camcare, 
North Balwyn Bowling Club, Grand Prix Corporation, Bunnings and other local bodies, including 
schools, have represented real relationship strengthening in our community this year. My thanks 
for the Community Service Director Jane Pennington and her Committee for excellent project 
work and relationship development in 2016/17. 
 
Director Youth Services Estelle Kelly has managed the Interact Club at Balwyn High School, and 
what an active year it has been.  We have had two debates involving the students and they have 
raised money for our Vietnam project. 
 
Partnerships, including more activities with our Boroondara Rotary Cluster Clubs, offer us  
opportunities to extend our reach and impact in our community. We have shared an exchange 
student with Rotary Balwyn this year and the packing of 2,000 emergency food packs organised 
by Rotary Canterbury in May was a great example of working with our fellow Rotarians to do 
something larger than one Club could manage. 
 
I was keen to contribute this year to the enormous social challenge of mental health prevention 
and treatment. Our Christmas raffle and Golf Day had mental health and family violence as their 
focus, and we have used funds raised to commence a new pilot program in partnership with  
Camcare for women and their children suffering mental health issues as a result of family vio-
lence, and to contribute to mental health research through Australian Rotary Health. 
 
Corporate Compliance 
 
We are now back on track in relation to compliance with Consumers Affairs Victoria thanks to  
excellent work by several people.  It is easy to underestimate the value to the governance and  
re-establishing a sound foundation for the Club of the work done by Colin Sharp, Greg Cribbes, 
and Adrian Ranson at the beginning of this year.  Our thanks also to Baumgartners, our new  
auditors, for steering us to a sound position:  their support is of real value now and will be in future 
years. 
 
Image 
 
This year I introduced a special role on the Board to highlight what I see as an important  
challenge for the Club. Rotary is amazing in what it does to support people who need help, but is 
very poor at telling the public about it.  When people better recognise the work we do, many will 
want to contribute to the effort. 
 
At District level we have helped create Rotary Showcase, a program to display Rotary activities 
and achievements at home and abroad to the public.  The aim is, of course, to encourage support  
for Rotary's programs and to attract new people to join Rotary. 
 
In our Municipality we have this year initiated a regular column in the Progress Press. The first 
column, which provided information about the North Balwyn Community Menôs Shed, immediately 
attracted interest from the public in being involved. 
 
Our Grapevine has continued to be an informative weekly newsletter, and special thanks are due 
to Peter Sutherland and the regular contributors.  Geoffôs health tips and the new IT tips from  
Balwyn High School students have been valuable. 
 
So they were the objectives, and I am well satisfied that we have achieved them. 
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Fellowship 
 
One of the real strengths of RCNB is its Fellowship activities, and Chair David Cheney and his 
Committee have produced another year of variety and interest. Thank you team for a great job. 
 
Recognitions 
 
Early in the Rotary year we presented community awards to: 
 
Ý Chris Cross, which provides a physical home for three containers where our equipment is 

stored. 
Ý North Balwyn Primary School for providing meeting premises for our monthly Board  
 meetings. 
Ý The inspirational Ian Huntington, a recipient of Rotary Australia Benevolent Society support 

organised by RCNB, who continues as a paraplegic to conduct tours of the MCG and to  
 provide support to young golfers at Kew Golf Club. 
 
This year I have awarded Paul Harris Fellow recognitions or upgrades to those people who I  
consider have been indispensable to the operations of the Club.  There have been other great 
contributors who have been involved in a range of activities, some of them in multiple valuable 
roles: to those people I also offer my thanks. 
 
We have great tangible assets in the form of a new BBQ trailer and the building for the new menôs 
shed. 
 
The catering activities under Nino Sofra have been quite amazing. Our high profile gardening  
program continues to receive positive feedback from needy residents in Boroondara, and has  
social benefits through the interaction of school students with elderly citizens. As a spin-off though 
discussing RCNBôs range of activities, Camberwell Grammar School donated funds to buy books 
for secondary school students in Minh Hac.  Our queues at the Grand Prix were the longest of all 
the food vendors. We have new/stronger programs in the impressive Days for Girls project and 
the trial Mongolian student exchange. These activities are all great for image development. 
 
In addition to these activities, there are valuable contributions made by our members to a range of 
other projects that tend to pass under the radar, such as collecting food from supermarkets and 
helping cook and prepare it for homeless people through Fareshare. 
 
Systems Improvements 
 
Our accounting software was changed at the beginning of the financial year, and I thank the new 
Treasurer Greg Cribbes for ensuring that the Board has been receiving monthly detailed reporting 
against budget. 
 
A stocktake of physical Club items was conducted as at 30 June 2016. 
 
We upgraded compliance on our BBQ trailer. 
 
Our Secretary last year initiated a Register of Strategic Decisions, and that has been updated and 
retained as a reference for future Boards to understand precise decisions made on a wide range 
of strategic and operational matters.  We have started a Risk Management Plan that will be a 
sound guide, and Peter Sutherland has accepted the position as our first Occupational Health and 
Safety Officer. 
 
We purchased a lapel microphone during the year as a convenient option for speakers. 
 
A Club History project has commenced so that events and developments are recorded and to  
facilitate the commemoration of our 40th year in 2020, in whatever form future Boards decide. 
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So we have attended to the past, the present and the future through systems improvements this 
year. 
 
Other Observations 
 
The speakers program has been well-balanced and of a high standard.  We have moved away 
from the traditional Rotary pen and sticky notes to branded USBs as gifts for speakers and, 
thanks to the generosity and continuing calligraphy skills of Ian Mollison, have maintained the 
presentation of recognition certificates. 
 
The management and staff of Kew Golf Club have provided us with a high quality venue and 
meals for our Thursday night dinner meetings, and they deserve our thanks. 
 
Our fundraising has been at record levels with gross takings for both the Christmas Raffle and 
Grand Prix catering being increased by 50% and our Golf Day by 100%. Catering has also set 
new revenue levels. Jim Romanis and his Committee have done a great job this year and have 
set a high standard. 
 
We have maintained our support for the Rotary Foundation this year, through creating a special 
Board position, through supporting events and through maintaining a generous level of funding. 
Thank you as well to those individuals who, through Every Rotarian Every Year and the Paul  
Harris Society, have made personal contributions to Rotaryôs own charity. 
 
To retiring Directors Bill Oakley, Jane Pennington and Imre Lele, and to our 2016/17 Sergeant 
Maurie Walters, my personal thanks for your excellent service.  To those people with District 
roles, thank you too for contributing extra effort for the benefit of Rotary.  DG Neville John and AG 
Jonathan Shepherd have been very supportive behind the scenes, not always noticeable to mem-
bers, and I am grateful for their assistance and guidance during the year. 
 
To the partners a special thank you.  We now have over 80 members, but everyone appreciates 
that our resources stretch well beyond that and that our Friends and partners make significant 
contributions. 
 
We have opened dialogue on an aboriginal project, a schools choir festival, a primary school 
reading project and companionship for elderly citizens.  Some members might help investigate 
the potential attractiveness of these ideas in the future. 
 
I must record my thanks to Bendigo Bank Kew and Kew East and to the Rotary Foundation for 
grants this year, and to our sponsors who support our annual Golf Day and other activities. 
 
The balance of local and overseas projects and the achievements have been very pleasing.  The 
community development model resulting from our experience in Vietnam has been adopted by 
other District Clubs, and will bring sustainable improvements to needy communities in other  
countries. 
 
The RI Director John Germôs theme has been ñRotary Serving Humanityò, and I am proud of our 
contribution this year to that aim. 
 
Finally I wish the 2017/18 President Rob Head and his Board good luck for their journey.  I am 
confident that the Club will be in very good hands indeed. 
 
 
 
President Rowan. 
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ACTIVITY LOG ð A SUMMARY OF OUR YEAR 

 
 
 
 

Fellowship: 
Weekend Away to Ballarat 
Camberwell Art Show visit 
Brunch at Warranglen 
Movies x 2 
Big Swing Golf 
Dinner at Eastern Bell Restaurant 
Maribrynong Cruise 
Visit to Beleura House 
Special Club meetings ï Grand 
Final Night, Melbourne Cup, 
Christmas, North Balwyn Bowls 
Club Night,  Club Birthday 
 

Foundation 
Centurions 
Every Rotarian Every Year 
PH Society 
Speaker Certificates of  
Appreciation to 
each Guest Speaker 
Donation of $14,000 to the 
Foundation 
Attendance at Foundation Din-
ner to celebration Centenary of 
the Foundation 
  

International 
Minh Hac 
Solomon Islands visit to train 
local people in sewing machine 
maintenance and build on the 
Days for Girls project 
Container sent to Solomons 
Bali Ubud 
Midwife Training-Timor Leste 
Donation to individual in Laos 
DIK ï Board members 
Shelterbox to Italian Earthquake 
victims 

Vocational 
  
Job Interviews 
Barista Training 
Governance Presentation 
  

Club Service 
Speaker Program 
International Womenôs Day 
Website/ Grapevine 
Protection Officer ïWWCC 
Asset Register 
Fellowship 
 

Cluster 
  
Cluster meeting/s 
Boroondara Cares 
Emergency Food Packing 
activity 

Youth / New Gen. 
Interact 
Earlyact 
RYLA 
Other Leadership Progôs Review 
MUNA 
Short Exchange Prog - Mongolia 
Debates with Balwyn High School 
 

Menôs Shed 
Work has commenced on  
building the Menôs Shed 

Membership 
Inducted 10 new members 
Mentoring for new members 
Roll Up Banners 
Website 
Purchase of Display Panels 
  

Recognition 
3 x Community Recognition to 
Chris Cross, North Balwyn  
Primary School and Ian  
Huntington 
PHF recognition initial ones and 
sapphires 

Club Equipment 
Purchase of a new bbq trailer 
using a grant we received 
Coffee Machine 

Administration: 
Compliance issues; 
Grants 
External Audit 
Financial Practices Manual 
Governance Processes 
Operational Policy Compendium 
 

Community 
Gardens Project 
Days for Girls Sewing Project 
Christmas Festival 
Camp Getaway 
Camcare donation to new  
program 
Boroondara Park Primary 
School Fete Assistance 
Christmas Lunch Uniting Church 
Carols in the Park 
Christmas toys donated to  
Camcare 
Laptop donation 
Servants Community Housing 
  

RI / District 
DIK- Imre Lele 
Aust Rotary Health-Greg Ross 
Anthony Stokes ï Rypen 
Adrian Ranson - AG 
Bill Oakleyï RAM 
Jane Pennington ï DLT support 
  
Members attended: 
the District Conference 
the District Assembly 
the three Showcases 

Fund Raising 
Raffle 
Golf Day 
Christmas Fare 
Fines / Silver Pot/ Jams 
  
Catering: 
Miniatures 
Reclink 
Grand Prix 
BBQs. 
Bunnings/Traders/Specials 
Aldi 
Anzac Day 
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CLUB SERVICE 
 
Committee Director:  Brian Lacy 
 
It is with pleasure that I present my third Club Service report. The year has been  
interesting and eventful, thanks to our Directors and their teams, and in particular the very 
efficient and effective performance of our Club Service team. Our Club Service team has 
worked assiduously in performing its role to maintain effective and efficient administration 
of Club business, its health and vibrancy and the wellbeing, enlightenment and the  
engagement of our members.  
 
It has been a pleasure and an honour to serve with President Rowan this past year. I am 
looking forward now to my fourth year as Club Service Director under the guidance and 
leadership of President Elect Rob Head. I thank Rob for the opportunity and privilege of 
serving with him and the Club Service Team for 2017/18. 
 
Club Service Team and Responsibilities 
 
I want to acknowledge and thank members of the Club Service Team for this past year 
for their excellent work. 
 
Almoner:  Our Almoner Duncan Ansell who has done a good job in the role of Almoner 

this year is passing the baton for the coming year to Joe Butler. 
 
Attendance and Data Officer:   

Hugo Goetze has agreed to continue in the role. It is a role he has  
performed with due diligence for more than 15 years. I am extremely  
grateful to Hugo for his timely and accurate attendance reports and records. 
A concern that arises from Hugoôs reports is the fall of about 6.8% in  
meeting attendance. This seems to be associated with the more relaxed  
attendance requirements of RI and perhaps needs to be addressed by the 
new Board as a matter of Club policy. I want to remind members of the 
need to give Hugo timely notice of inability to attend a meeting. Weekly 
meetings are formal unless otherwise advised and it is important for  
members to give notice of an inability to attend. 

 
Sergeant: Peter Elliott has agreed to step up to the plate to take on the challenging 

role of Sergeant in the coming year. He replaces Maurie Walters, who for 
the past year has set the tone of our meetings and maintained order in spite 
of some occasional good humoured but unruly behaviour in the form of 
chatter during announcements and other formalities. Colin Sharp has 
agreed to continue as Deputy Sergeant. 

 
Fellowship: Russell Cooper is taking on the role of Fellowship Chairman. David Cheney 

has set a high bar for anyone who takes on this role. David has prepared a 
fellowship report so I need say no more about the fellowship activities for 
the past year. I am sure every member of the Club joins with me in thanking 
David and his team for the excellent program of entertainment and  

 fellowship for which he has been responsible this year. 
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Grapevine Editor:  
 Peter Sutherland continues in this role for the coming year. In his inimitable 

fashion Peter has been outstanding in providing us with an informative and 
interesting publication throughout the year.  

 
Protection Officer: 
 John Rennie will continue with the excellent work he has done in the past 

year. John continues to monitor the currency of Working With Children 
Checks. (WWCC). At the time of writing 15 of the reported membership of 
82 still donôt have a current WWCC. John has been encouraging the 15 
people concerned to apply for a Check and/or to confirm with him their  

 current WWCC status. The rules governing working with children are to be 
tightened soon and further information about the requirements will be  

 published as they come to hand. This is an important issue. Only members 
with a current WWCC are legally (under Victorian law) able to take part in 
Club projects in which children, under the age of 18 years, are involved. 

 
Property Officer and AV: 
 Barry Cummings has agreed to continue in this role. He has done a sterling 

job this past year completing a stocktake of all Club property.  
 
Speaker Program: 
 John Gartlan and David Rowe take on the role of organising the speaker 

program, taking over from Russell Turner.  Russell established the program 
and Rowan then took it over and ensured we were well informed and enter-
tained with a variety of speakers throughout this year. 

 
Photography: David de Garis will continue to provide us with excellent images of our 

members in service, our speakers and events. Geoff Steinicke will support 
him in this role. 

 
Club Service Issues 
 
A member satisfaction survey was conducted in the course of this year. Of the 73 active 
Club members 30 or 41% responded to the survey. The survey covered three areas of 
Club business, viz Club meetings Club activities and Club service/administration. 
 
It is clear from the responses that the Rotary Club of North Balwyn is in a state of good 
health and performing satisfactorily. Members were generally satisfied with the venue for 
our meetings. While most members are satisfied with the meeting format and the quality 
of the meals, about 40% of the membership believes there is room for improvement in 
both aspects. A significant majority of the membership considered the amount they pay 
for the meeting and the meal represents value for money. Kew Golf Club has advised that 
it will increase the cost of the meal by $1 from 1 July 2017. 
 
There was almost unanimous support for the quality of the speaker program. The same 
level of support and appreciation was shown for the fellowship activities and the quality of 
the Grapevine. David Cheney and Peter Sutherland have provided a great product and 
deserve our commendation for the excellent work they do. 
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It is evident that we depend too much on particular members of the Club for the  
management and conduct of many of the Clubôs programs and activities. It is suggested 
that we address this issue through greater member participation and succession planning.  
 
There was some support for keeping the Kew Golf Club bar open for drinks at the end of 
the meetings. A trial was conducted and it was found that there was insufficient patronage 
to keep it going and it has ceased. 
 
Conclusion 
 
I conclude as I did in last yearôs report. Engaging Rotarians is a shared responsibility and 
it is important for all RCNB members to engage in the life and management of the Club. I 
encourage members to bring forward any suggestions they might have about ways in 
which our Club service, i.e. the administration of Club business, the health and vibrancy of 
our Club and the wellbeing, enlightenment and engagement of our Rotarians, could be 
improved.  
 
Brian Lacy 
 
 
 


